
IMPORTANT DATES & 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

November 

 3-School Council Meeting-

6:30 pm 

 11-Remembrance Day 

 22-Photo Retake Day 

 23-Reports Go Home 

 24-Parent-Teacher Interviews 

starting at 3:15 

 25-Parent Teacher Interviews 

PA Day-No School for Stu-

dents 

 

December 

 1-Mental Health Workshop for 

Parents-7:00 pm 

 Winter Break-December 26th 

to January 6th 

 First Day Back at School After 

Holidays– January 9th, 2017 

 

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE 

 

 

 

 

Our goal at Charlton is to 

have all students pay 

for all school events, 

Pizza and other school 

items online. 

Please visit 

http://charlton.ps.yrdsb.ca/ 

to register today!!! 

CHARLTON P.S.NEWS 
November has arrived and we have much to look forward to as we move into our third 

month of school.  Although the teachers and students focus most of their time on aca-

demics, we also recognize the importance of our learning skills as well as the physical 

and social/emotional well being of our students. Our commitment to healthy living 

and nourishing the body, mind and spirit are equally important. Our teachers’ commit-

ment to Daily Physical Activity, the healthy snack program and the various extra cur-

ricular activities that your children have participated in such as Cross Country are all 

important components of school which enrich the lives of our students. The social 

emotional well being therefore of our students is very important. Research evidence 

shows that education and health are closely linked. Promoting the health and well-

being of students within schools has the potential to improve their educational out-

comes and their health and well being outcomes. At Charlton, our staff is very inten-

tional  with regard to promoting awareness around health and well-being in a variety 

of ways. Equally important to building academic success in school  are the learning 

skills and work habits that teachers address  daily in a purposeful way. Teachers, stu-

dents and parents/guardians need to work together to set goals to develop all of the 

learning skills, work habits and healthy living goals in order to set the foundation for 

academic success. We look forward in the months ahead as we continue to work in 

partnership to  achieve these goals! 

Tina Diavolitsis 
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Safety, Respect and Learning  

Thank you to all of our  

families who continue to walk to 

school!   

Way to go  

Cheetahs! 

Parent Volunteers Needed to Support Charlton’s Healthy Snack Program 

Please Contact Mrs. Ptasznik at 905-738-5497 



Reporting an Absence from School 

From time to time your child may need to miss school due to illness or an appointment, 

etc.  You must call the school to report the absence.  You can do this anytime as the an-

swering machine is available 24 hours a day.   

Please phone (905) 738-5497 and leave a message on the answering machine with the 
following information: 

-your child’s first and last name  

-spell the name 

-grade and teacher’s name 

-reason for absence  

CHARLTON P.S. MODES OF COMMUNICATION 

Please bookmark this website so you can check to see what is 

happening at Charlton P.S! Our website aims to be more envi-

ronmentally friendly by reducing the amount of communi-

cation sent home on paper.  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/charlton.ps/Pages/
default.aspx 
Follow us on Charlton’s New Twitter Account!!  @charltonps

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTERS 

If you are not on our email distribution list to receive monthly 

newsletters, please contact the school. Parents are encour-

aged to share their email address to receive school newslet-

ters and updates! If you are unable to provide an email ad-

dress, please let the school know and we will send a hard copy 

of the newsletter home with your child. 

Student Allergies 

Due to the severe allergy to peanuts/nuts  and shellfish of several of our students, we are asking that NO peanuts /nut products  or shellfish be brought 

into the school for snacks or lunches.  As well, we have some students allergic to eggs. If you have received  a letter indicating there is a specific allergy in 

your child’s class, please refrain from sending that specific food item to school  in your child’s lunch. If you would like a list of nut free snack  and lunch 

ideas please visit: 

http://snacksafely.com/ 

 
We had a very successful Cross Country season this 
fall.  Congratulations to all of our runners!  We had 43 run-
ners  participate at the Area Cross Country meet held at Con-
cord Regional Park.  Honorable mention goes out to the fol-
lowing students: Teresa (1st), Chloe  (4th), Andrei (7th), Na-
than (8th) and to our Gr. 8 boys team who came 1st over-
all.  Due to this outstanding performance Charlton qualified 7 
students to the Regional Championship meet at Bruce’s Mill. 
Congratulations to Teresa who placed 4th overall. A special 
thank you to the cross country coaches Mr. Kim, Mrs. Carmo-
sino, Mr. Goron and Mrs. Chan for their work over the season. 

Thank you as well to the parents who showed their support throughout the cross country 
season.  A special thank you to Ms. Gofman and Mrs. Yang for volunteering their time to 
help out at the Area meet. 

Anaphylactic Reactions 

At the January 26, 2006 Board Meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the new Anaphylactic Reactions Policy.  This can be accessed on the Board’s internet 
site at www.yrdsb.edu.on.ca.  Select “Your Trustees” and then “Policies and By-laws.” All students are to carry or wear the epipen on them at school.  If par-
ents indicate they do not wish for their child to do so, a letter will be sent home indicating parents have refused to follow the policy.  The school and staff must 
still abide by the Board and School policy despite parents’ refusal. 

In addition, parents of students with anaphylaxis may also wish to contact the Canadian MedicAlert® Foundation.  MedicAlert® is Canada’s largest member-
based, charity organization dedicated to providing services that protect and save lives.  MedicAlert® is the leading provider of emergency medical information 
services linked to customized bracelets and necklets for Canadians with chronic medical conditions, allergies and special needs. MedicAlert® membership com-
bines a custom-engraved MedicAlert® bracelet or necklet that is linked to the MedicAlert® 24-hour Emergency Hotline.  In the event of an emergency, MedicAl-
ert® ensures immediate access by emergency responders and health professionals to a member’s medical record.   

To learn more about MedicAlert®, visit www.medicalert.ca or call 1(800) 668-1507. 

November is “Popcorn” Month 

Come and enjoy some delicious Kernels popcorn!!!! Grade 8 students will be selling popcorn to help fund the Grade 8 Graduation. 

Date: Tuesday, November 8th, 15th, 22nd and 29th  

Time: morning recess.         

Flavours: White Cheddar, Low-fat Caramel & Buttersalt 

Cost: $2 per bag Location: Primary hall near the Lost & Found bins           

NEW THIS YEAR: For every bag of buttersalt sold, a donation will be made by Kernels to Autism Speaks Canada.      

STEM Club 

STEM club - is for Gr.6-8 students who are interested in sci-
ence, technology, engineering and mathematics. We are 
currently researching topics such as rockets, robots, animals, 
computers and end-of-the world scenarios! We are looking 
forward to fun experiments, design builds and learning how 
to code. We meet every Monday at lunch recess. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/charlton.ps/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/charlton.ps/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCI2Gl9i-_8cCFcN-kgodelYJ3Q&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.citylifemagazine.ca%2F2010%2F08%2Fhealth%2Fpeanut-allergies-food-for-thought%2F&psig=AFQjCNFHsiJoN3ID67grfUxR4
http://www.yrdsb.edu.on.ca/
http://www.medicalert.ca/


 Literacy Corner 

PROMOTING AND SUPPORTING MATH AND LANGUAGE LITERACY ONLINE!  

Over 236,000 grade 7 to 10 math students now have access to live, interactive online math help through the ex-

pansion of a pilot project funded by the Ministry of Education. Homework Help is free, real-time math tutoring by 

certified Ontario teachers. Please visit https://homeworkhelp.ilc.org/ 

Students can log in from Sunday to Thursday, 5:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. EST for 20 hours a week of individualized con-

fidential math tutoring. There are discussion rooms for each grade where students can join in and see what ques-

tions other students are asking, watch the tutors draw on the whiteboard – and ask their own question for on-the-

spot help. 

How the Program can benefit your child: 

1. If they can't wait until the discussion rooms open, videos of best tutorials and commonly asked questions are 

available any time. Other online math resources include math games and a virtual locker, where students can save 

their work. We provide help with understanding math homework when students are outside of the school envi-

ronment. 

2. The chat room allows them to ask questions in a safe, anonymous environment. 

3. Tutor strategies build on their strengths and skills to help them gain confidence and proficiency. They will bring 

this new confidence and understanding back to the classroom. 

4. The queue allows them to watch the questions posed by their peers. This provides them with another oppor-

tunity for learning and emphasizes that everyone has questions, and its okay to ask for help. 

5. Creates a safety net for students outside of the classroom, allowing them to challenge themselves with the 

knowledge that they can get help if they need it. 

Site resources are available 24/7, enabling students to develop new numeracy skills at any time of day or night. 

For more information visit  

An additional homework support system is The Khan Academy. This is a not-for-profit organization with the goal 

of changing education for the better by providing a world-class education to anyone anywhere. All of the site's 

resources are available to anyone, including students and teachers. The Khan Academy's materials and resources 

are available to you completely FREE of charge. Students can make use of our extensive video library, practice ex-

ercises, and assessments from any computer with access to the web. For more information please visit:  

https://www.khanacademy.org/ 

 

 

Free Online tutoring sessions 
for Intermediate students can 

help! 

http://www.homeworkhelp.ilc.org/





